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Wenatchee School District Board of Directors 

Wenatchee School District  
Regular Board Meeting  

Minutes of November 12, 2014 
WSD District Office 

Board Members Present       Staff Present 
Walter Newman, V.P.        Brian Flones, Superintendent 
Robert Sealby         Cabinet    
Jennifer Talbot 
Jesús Hernández 

        
 
Dr. Walter Newman, Board Vice President, opened the regular board meeting 
at 6:00 p.m., with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Laura R. Jaecks has an excused 
absence. 
 
The board meeting started with Board Vice President, Dr. Newman, asking for 
a motion to approve the consent agenda.  
 
MOTION MADE: Jennifer Talbot made the motion to approve the consent 
agenda. 
SECONDED: By Robert Sealby 
PASSED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
 Consent Agenda included: 

 
MINUTES: 10/28/14 Regular Board Meeting & 10/20/14 Workshop 
 
PERSONNEL REPORT PREPARED BY:  Lisa Turner, HR 
Director: Nov. 12, 2014 personnel report: on file 
 
PAYROLL PREPARED BY: Tami Hubensack, Director of Payroll:  
 
 
VOUCHERS & CONTRACTS PREPARED BY:   
Karen Walters, Director of Accounting – Nov. 12, 2014 

 
 

 
 

  
 

SURPLUS REPORT PREPARED BY:   
Karen Walters, Director of Accounting: Nov. 12, 2014- On file 

 
 
 

 

 

I. Regular Meeting 6 p.m. 
 

1) Minutes 

2) Personnel Report 

3) Vouchers/Payroll 

4) Surplus Report 
 

5) Contracts 

II.  Consent Agenda 
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None –  
 

 
 

WHS ASB: President Luke Carlson introduced himself & thanked the board 
for allowing him to report.   
• Winter Wishes event is being planning to grant wishes to those who 

request, everyone is really looking forward to spreading good will . 
• ASB Thanksgiving dinner planning to sever to WHS custodians and food 

service 
• Football playoff game this week against Skyview 
• Premier of Hairspray Play this Friday, we invite the board to attend, it 

will be great! 
• Assembly held by encouraging students to serve and be humble by a 

former WHS graduate.  Very inspirational. 
The board thanked Mr. Carlson for reporting.  

 
       WSHS ASB Leadership: Not present 

 
 

1) Policy Update: Policy No. 3241 – 1st Reading 
WSD Administrator of Student Services, John Waldren, presented the following 
policy for updating and for the1st reading.  Mr. Waldren explained there have 
been huge shifts in due process and thought it best to redact the old policy 
language and introduce the recommended language by WSSDA so WSD can 
come into alignment with the new WAC’s and RCW’s.   

 
The following is the new language and legal references recommended for adoption: 

 

   

IV. ASB Reports 

III.  Citizen Comments 

V. New Business  
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This new language will bring WSD in align us with the PBIS program.  Mr. Waldren used the example of 
Highline School District.  The idea is to keep kids in school as opposed to expelling them, managing 
discipline in positive ways that will benefit the growth of the student rather than using exclusion tactics.  
The Dept. of Education and OSPI are backing this approach.  Superintendent Flones said this policy will 
also be the model to bring us into alignment with the new discrimination laws. Procedure 3241P will be 
brought to the board as an information item at the next board meeting.  This is the first reading the 
second reading and adoption will be at the next board meeting on Nov. 25th. 

 
 
 

         WALK-ON - FIELD TRIP APPROVAL:  

 
 
Assistant Superintendent Jodi Smith Payne introduced Mr. Ramon Riveria, WHS Mariachi Huenatchi advisor.  Mr. Rivera 
shared all the College and University visits that the band has been participating in throughout the years.  He also broke down 
each field trip and gave details and the history behind planning the trips.  The band has participated in all their own 
fundraising activities to help finance their trips and to keep the costs down for parents.  These are all enrichment experiences 
for the students.  The band members last year received over $80,000 in scholarships for higher education.  Mr. Hernández 
thanked Mr. Rivera for all his efforts and guidance to the students for encouraging higher education and helping to give them 

VI. Field Trip Requests 
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the confidence to succeed. He also thanked Mr. Rivera for his program and leadership for giving the students the 
opportunities to experience things they would never have otherwise.   
 
MOTION MADE: Jesús Hernández made the motion to approve all three of Overnight Field Trips request that were made 
by Mr. Rivera: WSU, EWU and The Orcas Center for the 2014-15 school year. 
SECONDED: By Robert Sealby 
PASSED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
 
 
 
Board members reported the following: 

• Ms. Talbot shared about the board & cabinet visitation to Lewis & Clark Elementary School this last week.  
They visited with staff member and the teachers shared the enriched teaching experiences of the bi-lingual 
program that are occurring at Lewis and Clark.  Teachers are looking at the students’ assessments on a 
weekly or bi-weekly basis to stay on top of their progress.  It was a very informative and enjoyed visitation.  
They are doing a great job at L&C. 

• Next visitation is January 21, 2015 to Pioneer Middle School.   
 
 
 
 

Superintendent Flones reported the following: 
• WenEA Executive Board meeting with the board and Superintendent on Thursday at 4 pm 
• WSSDA Conference reminder for next week, discussion on transportation, nights stay and dinner reservations. 
• Hill International tour of the Convention Center construction invitation, board will attend in Spokane while at 

conference 
• Pre-Bond Planning Workshop:  Monday Dec. 15th, 6-8 
• Supt. Flones updated the board on the follow-up he has done with parents and their concerns on the MYD/PBIS 

models.  
o Superintendent Flones met with parents several times 
o WSD is moving toward being in alignment with the state using the PBIS model 
o Changing what we do in the district by next year, incorporating PBIS in place of MYD 
o There needs to be time set aside for training of all staff .  We need to make sure staff and students are 

comfortable with the changes. 
A board member commented that implementation needs to be done in a well planned effort, rushing could create 
resistance making the transition more difficult for all.  He thanked Supt. Flones for the steps he is taking. 

 
 
At 6:30 pm the Board Vice President Walter Newman read the following statement: 

 
The district legal counsel was present for this closed session 
 

MEETING ADJOURNED: Board Vice President Walter Newman opened the closed meeting and adjourned the open 
meeting at 7:10 p.m. and went immediately into the executive session. 

 

 
    The district legal counsel was present for the executive session. 
     
OPEN SESSION: The meeting was reconvened in open session – 8:30 p.m.  
 
MEETING ADJOURNED: Vice President Walter Newman adjourned the meeting at 8:30 p.m.  
 
 
 
 
________________________                               ____________________________Date______ 
President             Superintendent  

VII.  Communications 

X. Executive Session 

VIII.  Superintendent’s 
Report 

IX. Closed Session 


